

THE TR REGISTER - LEA VALLEY GROUP

MINUTES OF 2019 AGM HELD AT NOON ON 19 JANUARY 2020 – UNCONFIRMED
AT THE MOUNT PLEASANT GOLF CLUB, LOWER STONDON

Present
Phil Sanford
Sharon Korek
David Dawson
Pat Dawson
Phil Meldrum

Stuart Meldrum
Chris Glasbey
Pat Glasbey
Gordon Staple
Linda Staple

Nick Theze
Jo Theze
Mike Aldridge
Christalle Aldridge
Paul Richardson

Brian Chidwick
Lynda Chidwick
Pete Muncer
Sue Muncer
Tony Bannard-Smith

Phil Titchner
Miriam Titchner
John Burningham
Val Burningham
Barbara Bannard-Smith

Jon Marshall
Diana Marshall
Pierre Miles
Pat Miles
Colin Smith

Jenny Smith
Roger Payne
Alison Payne
Jon Evans
Nelson Moody

Janet Moody
Non-members:
John & Vanessa Robinson (MGB)

Apologies for Absence

Apologies for being unable to attend this AGM have been received from the following:

Tim and Sue Hunt
David Soloman

Agenda:  The agenda published for this AGM is contained in Attachment A to these minutes.

1 Minutes of Previous AGM

The unconfirmed minutes of the 2018 AGM were published on the group’s website in the Spring of 2019 and have been available for review.  A vote was taken to accept Draft Issue 2 of the minutes as presented, proposed by Brian Chidwick, seconded by Mike Aldridge.  The vote was taken by a show of hands and the minutes were accepted as being accurate.

2 Group Leader’s Report

Pierre Miles presented the Group Leader’s report, which is contained in Attachment B to these minutes.  

3 Treasurer’s Report

Phil Sanford presented the Treasurer’s report, which is contained in Attachment C to these minutes.  A vote was taken to accept the accounts as presented, proposed by Tony Bannard-Smith, seconded by Pat Dawson.  The vote was taken by a show of hands, with the result being a unanimous acceptance of the accounts.

4 Group Awards

The group presents two awards each year and at this AGM were awarded as follows:

a) The Bent Con Rod Award

The Bent Conrod Award is presented to a member who is not on the committee but who has nonetheless contributed significantly to the group’s activities.  Throughout the past couple of years, this member has not only participated in many LVG events but has also helped significantly to both suggest and organise them.  As Paul Richardson has already stepped down from the committee, the unanimous decision was that this award should go to Paul for his red TR4A (KKR444E).

b) The Concours Cup

The Concours Cup is awarded to the LVG member owner of the best car to come into the LVG during the past year.  We have had a number of new cars come into LVG during 2019 but in the end, the winner stood out quite clearly.  The winner is doubly worthy of the receiving the Cup as he has himself carried out the majority of the work to complete an extensive resurrection, supported by an extensive photographic record of what is now a superb blue TR7 (NFP319W).  The winner was Roger Payne.

c) Supplementary Awards

Anyone who has organised events will know that there is a lot of work carried out that is not immediately obvious to all and the committee feel that it is right to properly recognise the support given to them by the ‘backroom crew’, both in general support but also actively helping at events.  

Following Paul Richardson's decision to stand down from the committee at the end of 2019, Brian checked back through the TRunnion archives and discovered that Paul first took on the role of Events Co-ordinator at the AGM in November 1995.  He has given 24 years continuous service to the group during which his contribution has been significant and his views, suggestions and support well-respected.  We wished to show our appreciation with an appropriate 'long-service' award at the AGM in the form of a pair of canvas prints from photos of Paul's TR3A (WOB375) and TR4A (KKR444E).  Paul expressed his surprise and thanks and urged more members to support future events. 

5 Election of Officers and Committee

Although Paul Richardson has stood down, the remaining committee members are willing to continue in their current roles.  No other LVG members responded to the call for volunteers to join the committee so a vote was taken confirming that the current committee will remain in place.

Subject to confirmation at the committee meeting in February, the committee composition and roles will be as follows:

Group Leader:
Pierre Miles
Deputy GL and Comms:
Brian Chidwick

Treasurer:
Phil Sanford
Events:


Mike Aldridge & Phil Sanford

Technical:
David Dawson
TRunnion Editor:

Chris Glasbey

Member:
Jon Marshall


6 Plans for 2020

The LVG has a subcommittee which focuses on planning and advertising events.  Mike Aldridge reported on the current plans for 2020, based on the provisional listing provided as Attachment D to these minutes.  The following events were highlighted as being of particular note and in each case, members were asked to contact the subcommittee as soon as possible for additional information:

Tues 4 February:  RAF Museum, Hendon, including Lancaster experience

Sat 14 March:  Cars on Ramps at Robsport

Sun 26 April:  Drive It Day

Sun 3 May:  Shuttleworth Air Show, Season Premier, VE Day, reserved parking for LVG

Wed 15 July:  Shine & Show - Cock P.H. at Broom (Hopefully with TS2)

Mike distributed a questionnaire asking members for their preferences regarding types of events listed and also asked members to tell the subcommittee of other events or activities that might be of interest to the LVG as a whole.  

7 AOB

The monthly award of the BS trophy for work done on a TR, was hotly contested as there seems to have been major activity in a number of garages.  Paul Richardson, Nick Theze, Tony Bannard-Smith, Mike Aldridge and several other names were mentioned, but the award was graciously accepted by Nelson Moody.

Mike Aldridge and Phil Sanford have acquired a yellow Triumph Dolomite Sprint which they are preparing for the 2020 Club Triumph Round Britain Reliability Run (RBRR).  LVG will therefore have two cars running this year as Tim Hunt is entered as usual - sponsorship details will be available nearer the event.

Vote of Thanks

Phil Titchner, supported by the members attending the AGM, very kindly offered a vote of thanks to the committee for work throughout the year.  All expressed thanks to Pierre for continuing in his role as Group Leader despite his recent health issues and wishing him a speedy full recovery.

Closure of AGM:  There being no further business, the Group Leader thanked everybody for their attendance and participation and closed the AGM at 1:10 pm in time for the Kick-Off Lunch including Jon Marshall's quiz (World Events of 2019).

- - - 0 - - -

Attachment A

 TRR LEA VALLEY GROUP
2019 Annual General Meeting 

Sunday 19 January 2020, 12 Noon 

AGENDA

The agenda is as follows:

Apologies for Absence

1 Review of minutes of LVG AGM held 20 January 2019

2 Group Leader’s Report

3 Treasurer’s Report

4 Group Awards

a. The Bent Con Rod – Award for Contribution

b. The Best Newcomer Car Award

5 Election of Officers and Committee

6 Plans for 2020

7 AOB

Attachment B

TR REGISTER - LEA VALLEY GROUP

Annual General Meeting 2019

GROUP LEADER’S REPORT

Welcome to the Lea Valley Group AGM taking place at the end of what I believe has been a good year for the group.  Our numbers have increased a little but what is most welcome is that some of our new members have been really active and participated in several of our events and continue so to do.  We manage to fill the car park at The Cock on each of our monthly meetings and regularly get into double figures for the number of cars coming along to our events.  This is particularly gratifying to those who have put in so much effort in actually organising those activities.  At the end of the day, the strength of the TRR is based on the local groups and the members themselves.  Insofar as the Lea Valley Group is concerned, I believe that we are in very good shape, having completed a busy year with plenty of events throughout, maintained a healthy attendance at the meetings and judging from the plans now in place, can look forward to an even more involving year in 2020.

We’ll be hearing in a few minutes from our events team about the past year and what is planned for the rest of 2020, so I won’t go on about it too much right now, but looking back to 2019, here are some of the activities that have involved LVG members and their TRs:
· New Year’s Day at Stony Stratford
· Drive it Day out to Bressingham where we were joined by several of the neighbouring TRR groups
· TRR East Area gathering at Helmingham Hall 

· Wroxall Abbey gatecrashing the ‘Pre-1940 Triumph Motor Club’ event to celebrate the 60th Birthday of the TR6
· TRR IWE aka All Triumph Day at Stratford upon Avon
· TRR Coast to Coast trip followed by an LVG week based in South Wales

· LVG Shine and Show evening

· Silverstone Classic - a wet weekend all round with a very sedate lap of the circuit for the TR6s
· Curry evening in Shefford
· The Italian Job film night in Letchworth

· Adult pantomime at Hitchin
· Local classic car events including Ley Green, Shefford, Pirton, Stotfold and Halls Green
In addition, some members and I’m thinking here mainly of Chris and Pat Glasbey and Paul Richardson, have participated in many other events not listed here but described in TRunnion, who all year round get their cars out and drive them as they should be.  Attendance figures for our events were quite variable, ranging from a disappointing 3 cars but often higher than this up to a very pleasing 12 cars, but hopefully there was something there at some point for everybody.  Among the highlights were the TRR Coast to Coast trip closely followed by an LVG week in Wales when we were joined by some Cam Followers and of course the highly successful Shine and Show with more than 70 TRs lined up, joined by more than 100 other classics and all in our little field at The Cock.

Moving on beyond our 2019, TRunnion has now been in the hands of our editor Chris Glasbey, for a couple of years now and has always been full of illustrations and very readable articles.  He does however, need us the membership to send him articles, short or long, on any topic related to TRs, as the content is all based on what he is given so it is up to us all to keep him busy.  Well done Chris, for the past year - we will all try to keep you busy throughout 2020.  Keen viewers of the LVG website will have noticed a sudden influx of photos in the LVG gallery area.  Many thanks indeed to Brian and Mike for getting stuck into and mastering the vagaries of website management.  
Of course, and as I said last year - none of the LVG activities happen by chance – it all comes down to the hard work carried out by the committee.  All have provided a lot of time and effort in keeping this group active and interesting.  Our Treasurer Phil is doing good work at keeping us solvent, not only by means of the raffle but also keeping an eye on expenditures.  David Dawson is our technical expert and has given plenty of advice and hands-on support to many of the group to solve their TR problems.  Our events team Paul, Mike and Phil have been the focal point for scheduling events and have done a tremendous amount of work to have given us a wide range of activities throughout 2019 and even more for the next year.  Hopefully everyone has been reading the info in TRunnion and the website and will know about the great events they are lining up for us during 2020.  These include a trip to the Netherlands in July and the 4th Shine and Show also in July.  You’ll hear more about these and other events in just a few minutes.  Jon Marshall has years of club experience including as the TRR registrar for TR4s and derivatives and has offered plenty of advice on running the group.  Chris Glasbey of course, produces TRunnion.  Brian Chidwick, our deputy GL, is our focal point for everything especially communications and without his experience and hard work, we would be quite lost.  All I can say is that without their support and enthusiasm for all things TR, I wouldn’t be able to do the Group Leader work so I give them all my deepest thanks.
Late in 2018, we set up a new team tasked with managing all events that will be either organised by the LVG or where we want to actively promote LVG participation in events organised by others.  The event team members were Paul Richardson, Phil Sanford and Mike Aldridge.  If you have been reading the emails or looked at the LVG website, you cannot have failed to see that they have already been hard at work and scheduled a wide range of events throughout 2020.  Please give them your support by attending as many of the events as you can - there are already some listed for February, March and April.  Sadly I have to report that Paul has decided to leave the committee and the Events team.  Having said that he has been doing the events coordination job for the past 24 years, so he has certainly earned his release.  
On a more personal level most of you will know that back in October, I suffered a stroke that was thankfully relatively mild in nature.  Since then Pat and I have received a lot of support from many LVG Members.  Prime among them have been Phil Sanford and Mike Aldridge.  These 2 people have given up a lot of time and effort helping us with getting around and coping in general.  Not to mention getting my TR to and from Robsport for remedial bodywork and replacing a door window I managed to smash when fixing faulty indicators – but that is another long shaggy dog story and not for today.  Special mention also goes to Pete Muncer for the ‘porn’ mags brought into the hospital.
Finally, I would like to thank everyone who supports the LVG as a whole – members, family and friends of members and anyone else – for their participation in the group, as without that support, the group would not exist.  On behalf of the committee and myself - thank you all.

- - - 0 - - -
AND now for the really pleasurable part of my turn here.  THE AWARDS.

We have two annual awards we give out at each AGM.  The first of these is the CONCOURS CUP that we give to the owner of what the committee considers to be the best TR to arrive in the group during the preceding 12 months.  We had quite a long discussion on who should receive the cup today and eventually settled on NFP319W.  This  Blue TR7 was totally rebuilt by Roger and Alyson Payne over a seven year period.

There is something really notable here for them to follow.  Last year this was won by Dan Theze who with a lot of help from Nick and Jo rebuilt a TR3A that only a couple of weeks ago got star treatment on a prime time  national TV show.  I’m talking here about the BBC programme The  One Show.  NO pressure there then Roger . . . . . 

The other prize is the Bent Conrod awarded to the LVG member not in the committee who we believe contributed most to the LVG during last year.  Again it was not easy to decide who should receive it but by a strange set of circumstances the committee settled on Paul Richardson, who left the committee just in time to be considered.

NOT ONLY BUT ALSO  We could not let the passing of the event coordination  banner go without some recognition of all the work Paul has done in the past 24 years to give us good reasons to get out our TRs and simply drive them.  It’s what they were designed to do after all and why we have them isn’t it??  So we have here a couple of canvas prints of Paul’s TR4A and what could easily be the most photographed TR3A in the country.  We’re sure you can find space on the bedroom wall to display them.

Pierre Miles
Group Leader for the Lea Valley Group
19 January 2020
Attachment C

TR REGISTER - LEA VALLEY GROUP

Annual General Meeting 2019
TREASURER’S REPORT
The statement of accounts covering 1st January 2019 to 31st December 2019 provides a summary of the income and expenditure incurred by the group over this 12-month period.

The club has again made a pleasing overall surplus on the year with events being self-financing and no expenditure on equipment made. There is a slight caveat to this, as we ordered a new pole for the LVG banner from the club shop, they offset the cost £48.94 against our yearly allowance of £150.00 leaving us just over £100.00 to claim against the room hire for the AGM.

The accounts show a small income for last year’s calendar and payment of £50.00 for the 2019 KOL. The first major expense of the year was for the KOL meals including a tip for the waiting staff who did a very good job. Most of this money had been collected in the previous year. We received a £150.00 refund from TRR towards the room hire for the AGM. A claim for £101.06 will be submitted in due course for this year’s event as outlined above. At the AGM three M&S vouchers were awarded as a token of appreciation to 3 of our ladies who had put in a great deal of effort for the group over the year. A total prepayment of £515.00 was collected towards the 2020 Kick Off Lunch with the balance being collected in 2020.  

A small amount of interest was received from the Nationwide Building Society on our account we held with them. This account has now been closed and a new account opened with Lloyds Bank. This was necessitated by the fact that Nationwide are closing down Treasurer’s Accounts. We now operate on-line banking with Lloyds making it much easier for you to pay for trips and events using BACS transfer, although you can still pay by cheque or cash. It is a much more convenient way to operate the club account, we are now in the 21st century!

The Italian Job film night made a surplus of £47.23 and the evening was a great success. We hope to have more events like this in the future and your continued support will be much appreciated. Sales of the 2020 calendar have gone well showing a surplus of £105.00 for the year, with hopefully a few more sales in 2020. Thanks go to all those who provided photos and the rest of the team who spent many hours putting it together.

Raffles once again were the main source of income with £226.00 from Sunday lunchtime and AGM raffles and an excellent £532.00 from the Shine and Show, thanks go to Pat Miles for persuading visitors to buy tickets at this event. After deducting costs for the hamper raffle prize, the Lend us a Tenor Band and the trophies it ensured we have enough funds left over to cover this year’s events in case of a washout. This will be doubly important as this year’s show is going to be rather special to celebrate the 50th anniversary of the TRR and will involve some extra expense with TS2. Mike will be giving you further details about this. All other raffle prizes have been generously donated by members, to whom our grateful thanks are extended. If you have any unwanted Christmas or birthday gifts, we would be very pleased to have them for the raffle. 

If you have any questions concerning the accounts, I will be happy to answer them.

This concludes the Treasurer’s report for the TRR LVG for 2019

Phil Sanford 
Treasurer for the Lea Valley Group
1st January 2020

Attachment C (cont’d)

TRR Lea Valley Group 

Income and Expenditure Account for period 01-01-19 to 31-12-19

Brought forward from 31st December 2018 £1616.61

INCOME





EXPENDITURE

2019 KOL meal payments

£50.00

2019 KOL meals + tip for waiting staff
£583.00
2020 KOL meal prepayments

£515.00
2020 AGM room hire deposit

£100.00
Refund from TRR for AGM room hire
£150.00
2019 AGM appreciation gifts 







(3 x £15.00 M&S vouchers)

£45.00
2019 calendar sales


£35.00

2020 calendar sales


£185.00
2020 calendar printing


£80.00
Canal boat trip and meal

£160.00
Canal boat trip



£180.00
Fawley Hill Steam Museum visit

£340.00
Fawley Hill visit donation

£340.00
Bank interest



£1.44

Raffle ticket sales (Sunday meetings)
£226.00

Raffle ticket sales (Shine & Show)
£532.00
Shine & Show* 



£244.94
Italian Job film & meal night

£240.00
Italian Job expenses**


£192.77
Pantomime prepayments 

£153.00




           £1765.71





£2587.44
Notes:   *S&S expenses, Trophies £69.94, 








band 90.00, raffle prize £85.00
 







** I.J. expenses, room hire £30.00, meal 








ingredients £162.77
Surplus of income over expenditure
£821.73

Opening balance


£1616.61

Closing balance



£2438.34
Attachment D

TRR Lea Valley Group 

LVG 2020 Events - Provisional (19 Jan 2020)
January

Wed 1st.   Vintage Stony 9.30- 2.00pm - https://vintagestony.co.uk
Wed 1st.   Classics on the Green – Barrington from 12 noon

Sun 5th.    Bicester Scramble - https://bicesterheritage.co.uk/events/
Sat 11th    Adult Panto Hitchin 

Sun 19th.  LVG AGM & Kick off Lunch – Mount pleasant Golf Club, Station Road, Henlow, SG16 6JL

Thurs 30th Monte Carlo Rallye Historique passage control. Banbury Town Centre.

February

Tues 4th   RAF Museum, Hendon, including Lancaster experience

Sun 9th     Triumph Spares day – Stoneleigh

Sat 15th    Snowdrop Run – https://cambsmgoc.com/snowdrop-run/

Sun 16th.  Sunday Lunch Time Meet – Cock at Broom

Thurs 20th – Sun 23rd – London Classic Car Show at Olympia

March

Sat 14th.   Cars on Ramps at Robsport - https://robsport.co.uk/index.php/about-us
Sun 15th.  Sunday Lunch Time Meet – Cock at Broom

Fri 27th-Sun 29th    Classic Car & Restoration Show - NEC

April

Wed 1st.    Evening Meeting – tba

Sat 18th     Join Cam Followers for their celebration of TRR 50th anniversary at the International Bomber   Command Centre, LN4 2HQ

Sun 19th.   Sunday Lunch Time Meet – Cock at Broom

Sun 19th.   MK Classic Car Tour LU5 6HE 

Sun 26th.   Drive it Day. 

May

Sun 3rd      Shuttleworth Air Show, Season Premier, VE Day, reserved parking for LVG

Wed 6th.   Evening Meeting -tba

Sun 10th    Herts Auto Show, Stanborough Park, W.G.C.

Sun 17th.   Sunday Lunch Time Meet – Cock at Broom

Sun 17th    *Standard Triumph Picnic, Walton Hall Hotel, Wellesbourne, Warwick. *

Sun/Mon 24th–25th   Festival of Motoring, Peterborough Arena.

Sun 31st     Classic Car Show at Elveden, Suffolk

June 
Wed 3rd.    Evening Meeting -tba

Sun 21st.    Sunday Lunch Time Meet – Cock at Broom

July

Wed 1st.     Evening Meeting -tba

Fri 3rd - Sun 5th    Classic Le Man, France – contact Nick Theze for details

Sun 5th      *TRR Eastern Area 50th Anniversary BBQ, The Manger, Bradfield Combust, Bury St. Edmunds*

Mon 6th – Mon 13th. Dutch Tour including Dutch National Triumph Day in Doorn on 12th July

Sun 12th    Winslow Classic Run www.winslowclassicrun.org 

Wed 15th.  Shine & Show – Cock P.H. at Broom

Sun 19th    Sunday Lunch Time Meet – Cock at Broom

Fri 31st July - Sun 2nd Aug.  Silverstone Classic

August

Sun 2nd    Helmingham Hall Classic and Super Car Day, Suffolk. *TRR Eastern Area get together*.

Wed 5th.    Evening Meeting -tba

Fri 14th -Sun 16th *All Triumph meeting at Stratford upon Avon (IWE)*

Sun 16th.   Sunday Lunch Meet – Cock at Broom

Sun 30th    Little Gransden Air Show www.littlegransdenairshow.co.uk 

September

Wed 2nd.   Evening Meeting -tba

Fri 4th – Sun 6th – Zandvoort Historic Grand Prix, Holland

Sat 19th – Sun 20th Kop Hill Climb 110th anniversary 

Sat 19th – Sun 20th Sywell Classic Pistons and Props   https://sywellclassic.co.uk

Sun 20th   Sunday Lunch Time Meet – Cock at Broom

October

Sun 18th.   Sunday Lunch Time Meet – Cock at Broom

November

Sun 15th.    Sunday Lunch Time Meet – Cock at Broom

December

Sun 20th.    Sunday Lunch Time Meet – Cock at Broom

Events highlighted in red are LVG organised.

Events that have a * are TRR organised or Eastern Area organised.

Please contact Phil or Mike for more details of any of the events listed.

p.sanford051@btinternet.com     07919 037321

mikealdridge@virginmedia.com     07847 585120
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